

Amid
June 15/92

(L881)

Bristol and Gloucestershire Archaeological Society.

MATSON RECTORY,
GLOUCESTER.

June 14. 1892.

My dear Sir,

It is generally considered
certain that the Election will be held
in July, & will last be over by July
12th. The date fixed for our Joint Meeting,
at Cirencester. In these circumstances
the Secretaries of the two Societies & the
Local Committee are agreed that it
would be best to postpone the Meeting

th August 23rd 24th & 25th —

It is impossible to be present even
on the first day of the Meeting we
would endeavor, though with
bitter regret, to find a substitute.

If you would kindly send me a
telegram [to be delivered by post] I
should get it tomorrow at Gloucester //
Wiley Bury Turpin

May I order the notice sent to you
to be put up on a board?

Yr. very truly
W. Bury Turpin.
Hon. Secy. See.

Our President of Council, Sir Brook Key,
had just written to me authorizing
me to send a notice to our members
to that effect. Before doing so I
am ~~anxious~~ ^{anxious} to hear whether the
later date will be convenient to
you, as President elect, & whether
the Wilt. Soc. is taking the same step.
I have written to Mr. Medlicott on the

subject by this post.
He showed me yr. letter, asking
him to arrange for another President
on account of yr. health; but we
were agreed in hoping that you
would allow yr. name to remain
as President of the Wilt. Soc. &
as Pres. Elect of our Soc. i. e. if
[as I trust not] you should find